Republic of the Philippines

DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR AND LOCAL GOVERNMENT
25th Floor, DILG-NAPOLCOM Center, EDSA Corner Quezon Avenue, QUEZON CITY
Telephone Number 925.11.48 » 925.88.88 « 925.03.32
www.dilg.gov.ph

September 3, 2013

MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR
NO._ 2013-92
TO - ALL PROVINCIAL GOVERNORS, CITY MAYORS, MUNICIPAL

MAYORS, PUNONG BARANGAYS, THE REGIONAL
GOVERNOR OF THE AUTONOMOUS REGION OF MUSLIM
MINDANAO AND DILG REGIONAL DIRECTORS

SUBJECT :  OBSERVANCE OF THE 28™ INTERNATIONAL COASTAL
CLEANUP (ICC) DAY

Presidential Proclamation No. 470 approved on September 15, 2003, declares the 3rd
Saturday of September of each year as the /nternational Coastal Cleanup Day in observance of
the Global Coastal Cleanup Celebrations.

" This year’s observance of the 28" International Coastal Cleanup Day will be held on
September 21, 2013 Saturday, from 7:00 am to 11: am.

Relative to the above, all Provincial Governors, City Mayors, Municipal Mayors and
Punong Barangays are hereby encouraged to actively participate in the cleanup activity by:

1. Conducting cleanup activities on coastal areas and/or inland water systems (rivers,
esteros, lakes and the like) in their respective localities and ensure the active
participation of their constituents;

2. Accomplishing the attached /CC Volunteer Ocean Trash Data Form and submitting it
to ICC Philippines; and

3. Providing materials and equipment necessary for proper waste collection and
disposal.

Also, all DILG Regional Directors and the ARMM Regional Governor are tasked to
cause the participation of DILG field personnel in said cleanup.

All concerned are also directed to coordinate with ICC, through the following ICC
websites:

iccphilippines@gmail.com
https:/sites.google.com/siteiccphilippines/
https://sites.google.com/site/coastacleanuppcga/
coastalcleanupphilippines.blogspot.com

For related inquiries, especially on the Volunteer Ocean Trash Data Form and its
submission, all concerned are further advised to contact Mr. Geronimo P. Reyes, ICC National
Coordinator at (02) 418-07-60 or Mobile Phone No.(0917) 372-87-02, or to a nearest DENR
office.

Participants from the National Capital Region, to the Cleanup activity are hereby advised
to keep track with ICC advisory as regards to designated cleanup sites through the above-cited
links. 3 2

All DILG Regional Directors and the ARMM Regional Governor are further directed to

cause the widest and immediate dissemination of this Memorandum Circular within their
jurisdictions.
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